

Zion Lutheran Church

1732 South Main Street Aberdeen, SD 57401

May 1, 2023

Dear Zion Lutheran Church Congregation:

It is with heavy hearts that we announce the closing of Noah's Park Preschool, effective at the conclusion of the 2022-2023 school year.

This was a difficult decision to make, and various factors contributed to this decision. Due to continued declining enrollment and the self-sustaining nature of our preschool, it has become impossible for us to cover all expenses for the preschool's daily operations. Many other options were considered, but the overall expenses required for these options to occur would be too great.

We have appreciated the physical and spiritual space you have provided for our preschoolers and their families as they have begun their educational journeys, as well as your prayers and support along the way.

Sincerely,

Nicole Schutter

Noah's Park Preschool Committee Chair

Ed Schuchomel

Zion Lutheran Church Council President